From: <u>Jason Llewellyn</u>
To: <u>Deneve Vanderwolf</u>

Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL]: 3884 Henry Road Crematorium

Date: December 1, 2021 1:50:21 PM

From: Tom Smith

Sent: Monday, November 29, 2021 11:18 AM **To:** Jason Llewellyn <jason.llewellyn@rdbn.bc.ca> **Subject:** [EXTERNAL]: 3884 Henry Road Crematorium

Dear Mr. Llewellyn,

I am not opposed, in principal, to the crematorium but I am opposed to the location of the complex.

The OCP for this area spends a lot of time referring to the residential aspect of the area. It is a low density, semi-rural atmosphere. A crematorium would change that. It is not clear what the discharges will be; both atmospherically and ground-wise. The aesthetics would be compromised, especially when smoke, etc is being discharged from the stacks (in cold weather it will always be obvious that it is operating) and I would find that disconcerting.

The specifics of operating the facility would be only subjected to very loose monitoring and enforcement. Effects of the actual discharges are unknown but will almost certainly not be positive.

If the facility was located to a different location, it would likely not have much opposition. I believe that removing it from a residential area to a site with other industrial activities, such as near the landfill/gravel pit/abattoir, there would be very little opposition.

The original proposed site was abandoned and it was very likely due to the negative feeling from residents. Why would this site be any different?

Thank you for reading this email and I hope a decision to relocate this enterprise is forthcoming.

Tom Smith 4291 Regina Street, Smithers